Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Division of Hotels and Restaurants
The Bureau of Elevator Safety hereby gives notice that on November 15, 2006, it Issued an Order Granting Emergency Variance Request in response to a petition filed October 18, 2006 and advertised in the F.A.W., Vol. 32, No. 44, by William Snyder of Florida Certified Elevator Inspections, Inc. regarding Captain Kosmakos Seafood House in Treasure Island, FL (VW 2006-260). The variance granted a waiver from Rules 8.7.1.1 of ASME A17.1, 2000 Edition, as adopted by Chapter 3001.2, Florida Building Code. The petitioner had requested to have the elevator meet the 1996 Edition of A17.1 as it was designed and installed prior to the new code being adopted but the company that installed it did not permit the alteration work as required by his contract with the building owner. It was determined that requiring the elevator meet the newer code would present a financial hardship as he has already spent over $30, 000 on the elevator.

A copy of the Order can be obtained from: Agency Clerk, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2202.
